

Upper Hutt City Council

838-842 Fergusson Drive Private Bag 907 Upper Hutt 5140

T (04) 527 2169

F (04) 528 2652

E askus@uhcc.govt.nz

w www.upperhuttcity.com

John Sims c/o FYI

Via email: fyi-request-10538-5cd7a6c9@requests.fyi.org.nz

File: 311/04-001

Ref: 990

19 July 2019

Dear John Sims,

RE: OFFICIAL INFORMATION REQUEST FOR COMMERCIAL EXTRACTION OF WATER

This letter is in response to your request for information from Upper Hutt City Council (the "Council") received on 14 June 2019 under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (the "Act").

I note that you requested the following information from Council: Commercial Extraction of water from the site at Refreshment Place.

Our response is on the basis of current information. Given that Greater Wellington Regional Council is the authority that issues consents for extraction of water. They would be the organisation to contact for any legacy information such as the prior consent for Coca-Cola to extract water from the site.

Upper Hutt City Council as a territorial authority is not the authority that grants permits to extract water however the council does hold information about the commercial water extraction at Refreshment Place. I have included the following attachments which include discussions that we have had within council about the commercial extraction of water at Refreshment Place.

- 1. GWs site re water consent and monitoring effects
- 2. International Springs Refreshment Place Food Operation Registration Redacted
- 3. IS NP3 Scope of Operations May 19
- 4. Map
- 5. Memo to councillors Email 1
- 6. Memo to councillors Email 2 Redacted
- 7. Memo to councillors Email 3
- 8. Memo to councillors Email 4
- 9. Memo to Councillors on Commercial Bottling of Water (003)
- 10. RE_ Water Permits Upper Hutt Redacted
- 11. Research Water Supply Bylaw Redacted
- 12. Water bottling Wayne Message
- 13. Water consent reply Redacted
- 14. Water Supply Bylaw

15. Consent Certificate

Under the Act Section **7(2)(a)** names and personal details have been removed from the information supplied to you in order to **protect the privacy of natural persons** including that of deceased natural persons.

I believe that this satisfies your request for information, however if you have any further queries please contact me.

If you are dissatisfied with my response, you are entitled to request that the Ombudsmen review it under Section 27 of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987.

Yours faithfully

Rosie Jansen

Information and Communications Officer

DDI:

04 527 2111

Email: rosie.jansen@uhcc.govt.nz